
CVLGC Spring Meeting
March 28, 2018

Chris Davidson, president, began the meeting by welcoming everyone.

Our Pro, Mark Kemper, wanted to remind everyone to sign up by Saturday to be able to play on the following Wednesday. League play will not start April 4 as the dam between Holes 17 and 18 has been breached and must be repaired. Mark is hoping it will only take a couple of weeks. He will keep us posted on progress. Also, as of March 1, fee prices have gone up – Senior fee is now $10 and Green Fee is $15.50.

Chris next introduced the Executive Board which includes herself as president, president Liz Catlett, secretary Elaine Hartmann, and treasurer Kathi McKeown, along with past presidents Teri Raque and Jodee Eleson.

Chris asked any new people to stand up and introduce themselves: Stacy Harvey, Joan Burkes, Sarah Miller, Gladys Barclay, Alona Pack, and Dorothy Logan were present.

The minutes from our 2017 fall meeting were accepted and seconded.

Kathi gave a brief treasurers report, stating that CVLGC has approximately $2,000 in its account currently.

This year the board wants to spread the work load with regard to the weekly games. In previous years, the task has fallen onto one or two board members. Jodee passed around a signup sheet for monthly game volunteers. These people will ensure the weekly winners are identified by flight and the appropriate money prize is posted in the league money book for each winner and Kathi is given the information. The signup sheet was returned to Jodee completely fill out! Way to go ladies! 

Chris and Kathi reminded everyone to check out CVGLC’s web page at: HTTP//CVLGC.WEEBLY.COM for the most up-to-date information about the club. 

Teri will be in charge of handicaps this year. She helped everyone load the GHIN application on their phones to make posting their scores easier. If anyone has questions concerning their GHIN, please contact Teri.

Signup sheets this year will be done by flights. Each player will be responsible for signing up under their appropriate flight.

Start times for April, May, and September will be 9 a.m. and 8:30 a.m. for June, July, and August. These times are subject to change by the pro shop. 

Sandra Hartmann will continue to take care of ringer cards and the birdies and chip-ins. On the ringer cards, the first time you play a round with the league, circle your score on each hole. The following weeks, if your score improves on a hole, then circle the better score. If there is no change, then leave it be. Sandra also reminded everyone that you should only list your chip-ins and birdies in the book if you have paid the additional fees to be part of the pot. And PRINT your name! If she can’t read your name, you won’t get credit for your chip-in/birdie!

Anyone who will turn 70 during the current calendar year will be eligible to play from the pink tees (which are located on 10 of the holes). Qualified ladies have the month of April to decide which tees (red or pink) they will play from. You must declare by May 8, if you will be playing the pink tees. Once your decision is made, you will play from the appropriate tees for the rest of the year. 

There will be two tournaments this year: the president/vice president tournament and the club championship. The president/vice president tournament is match play, which means handicaps are taken into account during play. A signup sheet is available if you would like to play. Normally each match is played during league play, but that is not a requirement. It just works out easier for most players to do it this way. Normally 2 or 3 weekly will be given for a match to be played, but again much leeway will be given if necessary. The pro shop staff will be glad to pair up the match players if you identify yourselves on the weekly signup sheets.

The club championship will be August 15 and 22. All CVLGC members are encouraged to participate. The club championship will be flighted.

Chris wanted to remind everyone about pace of play. The goal is 4 and a half hours, but no more than 5 hours.

Elaine invited everyone to play for Charlie Vettiner during interclub. Eight ladies are needed for our team. It is fun! Try it!

Iroquois will host the Jefferson County ladies tournament this year. The dates are July 30th and 31st (Monday and Tuesday). Janice Fennimore will be the tournament representative for CV, so if you have any question about the tournament, please see Janice.

CVLGC will be playing “Winter Rules” through all of April. During the rest of the summer, if the golf course is “cart path only,” then “Winter Rules” will also apply. “Winter Rules” means improving your lie in the rough no more than a club length (and staying in the rough), no closer to the pin, and keeping the ball in line with the pin; i.e. if a tree is in your line, the tree must stay in your line. 

Sand traps are still lift, clean, and place.

Chris adjourned the meeting.

Respectfully submitted,
Elaine Hartmann
Secretary, CVLGC
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